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Notes from Grampound Village Steering Committee at

Margie Lundie’s House

Meeting held: Wednesday 5th March 2014

1.
Present: Helen Bunt (HB), Annette Egerton (AE), Catherine Evans (CE), Phillip Freer (PF), Fiona Jones (FJ), Mark Jones (MJ), Margie Lundie (ML), Alison Ryves (AR), Richard Pryor (RP), and Peter Wootton (PW).

2.
Apologies: Rachel Davies (RD),

3.
Notes of previous meeting – accuracy and actions. Approved to be a true and accurate record

4.
Shares completion – financial statement. 

Grand total stands at £20,400 and 247 shareholders.  HB raised the fact that now the share fundraising is over, people are asking when the shop will be open.  AE & ML said we will do a newsletter letting people know that we are waiting for planning permission.  HB added that there could be a potential hold up as Environment Agency are asking for details to be sent, (could hold up the process by 20 days).  We should ask the Planning Officer if he can wait on this.  


Action: HB to speak with Planning Officer.

5.
Letter to Shareholders outlining present position


PW presented a draft 5 page letter detailing everything.  

Action: PW to get letters printed to go to Shareholders.

6.
AGM notifications – date & procedure


Originally we were going to have the AGM on Sunday 30 March. PW explained the hand over to the management committee at the AGM, and explained that if there are more than 12 nominations to be on the management committee then we will have to have an election by the shareholders.  If less than 12 nominations there is no need.  It was decided that the best way to get this information out was by email, and post those without email access.  We would also put this on the website. PW was happy to mock up the nomination form and explanation with the drafted letter.  We would get the news out by end of March, have the closing nomination date two weeks after, and then decide depending on the number of nominations if we needed to hold an election.   For this reason it was decided to postpone the AGM till Sunday 4 May 2014 due to the work involved prior. 

Action: PW to check with Simon Fann re change of date for hall, to mock up forms re nominations, together with explanation.

7.
Revised Set Up Costs – report from Finance Sub-Committee


The bare minimum set up costs stand at £22,625, which means we have got enough if the planning is granted and the lease of the land is cleared, to go ahead. This did not include the decking and cladding.  However, HB and RP had written to Linden Homes asking for a donation of cladding and a container. HB also said that there would be a site visit for utilities on 17 March.


However, the aim was to raise another £1500 through fundraising events this year.

Action: PW to send the committee the excel spreadsheet with the break down costs.
8. Application for funding from Grantscape 
Grantscape funding looks highly unlikely as community shops and IPS’ are actually excluded from applying.  However, Plunkett are fighting this and PW said he would write a letter to support Plunkett.  

There is the Prince’s Countryside Trust which gives £50,000 over three years, but they will not pay for buildings, or land.  PW has registered us with them for an application.  AE also mentioned that our shop will support farmers and those working on local farms through the selling of their produce and it might be worth asking Rebecca Tonks to help advise us with the application.  PW did point out the form was very limited in explanation, some 150 – 250 words, and the Trust won’t accept supporting documentation with the application form.

Action: PW to find out when deadline is. AE to ask Michael Galsworthy (Trewithen) if he will be a reference for us. 

9.
AOB – 

MJ is drafting a letter to Commercial Enterprises for Corporate Sponsorship.  A brainstorming session gave a list of names we should write to including, but not exclusively:- 


Imerys/Phillip Martin/Pirate FM/Radio Cornwall/Local World (newspaper group)/Caerhayes Estate/Mays/Pengelleys/Fal Pets/Ossie Marquees/Roseland Motors/Ocean Housing/Tregothnan Estate/Aggregate Industries/Kays Transport/Truro College/Kelly’s/Rodda’s/ AR contact at coffee machine supplier.

Fundraising ideas: it was decided to have a Jazz evening possibly 14 June, AE asked whether we could have an afternoon event for those who could not make evening do’s. CE thought a Strawberries and Cream during Wimbledon might be appropriate. 

Another idea by MJ was to have a barn dance, it was decided perhaps this should be in the autumn.

Action: MJ to draft Corporate Sponsorship letter, and get a list of avail dates for hall for June from Simon Fann.

RP has asked to be on the Village Hall Committee and asked if there was a conflict of interest. It was decided there was none.

AE asked about updated content for website now the Share Offer has passed and what to replace it with.  AE also spoke about the general traffic we are getting, and that it was encouraging that people are accessing it who live in South East – not just locally.  

PW and ML have written a piece for Grampound Times, but the committee thought it would be good to have a page advert to thank Grampound for their support.

Action: PW would draft a page of thanks for Grampound Times.

AR raised the point that Stephanie Cairns would like her boards back and could we get a replacement as they are very useful.  The committee decided a £50 limit to buy replacement boards. 

ML asked if we should put the total raised on the thermometer as it was still up on the Market Cross and would make sense for people to know how much they have raised so far.  We also need to remove the Share Offer from the banners.

11. 
Date of next meeting – Wednesday 19 March at Margie’s house.
Notes taken by Catherine Evans. 

